
Comment for planning application 21/00517/F
Application Number 21/00517/F

Location Land Used For Motorcross Stratford Road A422 Wroxton OX15 6HX

Proposal Creation of a motocross track and soft landscaping scheme and the change of use of
agricultural land to hold moto-cross events including set-up, take down and private practice
sessions, with associated camping site, for up to 65 days per year and agricultural grazing
(retrospective)

Case Officer George Smith  
 

Organisation
Name Ken and Shirley Hartlett

Address Eastgate Cottage,Eastgate,Hornton,Banbury,OX15 6BT

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments Eastgate Cottage Eastgate Hornton Ref 21/00517/F Dear Mr Smith We have lived in Hornton
for almost 50 years, valuing the village and quiet surrounding countryside. We were aware
of Wroxton Motocross track and occasional noise, but any disruption was infrequent and, like
others, for many years, we adopted a live-and-let-live attitude. Then it started changing,
with more noise, more often. It has been particularly noticeable in the last five or six years,
ruining sitting out in the garden, with an incessant roar when the prevailing wind blows
towards our village. Living in a conservation village we are not allowed the upvc double
glazing to try to mitigate this! We were shocked to find out that the track has scaled up so
much, becoming a lucrative business, and has been operating without any planning
permission. We wonder why this has been allowed? We hope that the Council will reject this
application which is completely unacceptable. We trust that you will give our comments due
consideration. Yours faithfully Ken and Shirley Hartlett
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